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Staff Report   
City of Manhattan Beach 

  
 

TO:  Honorable Mayor Cohen and Members of the City Council 
 
THROUGH: Geoff Dolan, City Manager 
 
FROM: Richard Thompson, Director of Community Development 
  Eric Haaland, Associate Planner 
 
DATE: December 1, 2009 
 
SUBJECT: Consideration of a Master Use Permit Amendment for a Reduction of Parking 

Requirements to Allow an Increased Amount of Medical Office Use, and Less 
Restaurant Use Based on a Current Parking Study on the Property Located at 500 S. 
Sepulveda Boulevard 

 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends that the City Council receive and file the decision of the Planning Commission 
approving the project subject to certain conditions. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATION: 
There are no fiscal implications associated with the recommended action. 
 
DISCUSSION: 
The Planning Commission, at its rescheduled meeting of November 12, 2009, APPROVED (5-
0) a master use permit amendment allowing an increase of 7,453 square feet to the quantity of 
permitted medical office for an existing 32,521 square foot office development. The project 
involves no exterior changes to the site, other than possible parking re-striping, and is in 
conformance with all of the City’s applicable requirements except parking.  A parking reduction 
currently exists for the site as the zoning code provides for larger, multi-tenant commercial 
properties such as this. Since the current proposal is to reduce restaurant use, and otherwise 
maximize medical office (which is higher in parking demand than general office), based on an 
updated parking analysis, the master use permit amendment is required.   
 
The Planning Commission supported the project since the parking study determined that there 
would be adequate on-site parking for increased medical office use based on shared parking 
efficiency and a decrease in restaurant parking demand. The Commission approval anticipated 
possible parking lot re-striping to achieve the full increase in medical office space (limited to 
20% compact), and to achieve future disabled parking compliance that may reduce parking 
supply and the ultimate total of medical use. 
 
The Planning Commission received an anonymous letter and one speaker’s testimony stating that 
parking problems do exist on, and around, the project site. The Commission responded that 
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multiple parking studies, staff experience, and some Planning Commissioners’ experience, 
indicate that more than adequate parking has been available for this development that has often 
operated at less than complete occupancy in recent periods. They felt that the parking study 
reviewed by the City’s traffic engineer did verify that there would be adequate on-site parking 
for the proposed mix of uses for the site.  
  
 
ALTERNATIVES: 
The alternatives to the staff recommendation include: 
 

1. REMOVE this item from the Consent Calendar, APPEAL the decision of the Planning 
Commission, and direct that a public hearing be scheduled. 

 
 
Attachments:  

Resolution No. PC 09- 10 
P.C. Minutes excerpt, dated 11/12/09 
P.C. Staff Report, dated 11/12/09 
Plans (separate/NAE) 
 
(NAE) – not available electronically 
 

C: David Knapp, Applicant 
 
















































































































































































